
 

 

 

19 March 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

School Closure  

 

I write to you following the government's announcement that all schools will close to most 

pupils from the end of the school day on Friday 20th March.  Schools will remain open for the 

children of key workers and vulnerable children.  

 

Parents and carers have been contacted to identify themselves to their schools as key 

workers. We will be in contact to make arrangements for Monday. 

 

Parents and carers of vulnerable children will be contacted this week to make arrangements 

for Monday. 

 

During the closure, we will provide home learning for all pupils which will be uploaded to 

Tapestry for Nursery and Reception children and the website for all other age groups of 

children for learning to complete.  Staff will be available to track and monitor completion of the 

work. It is important for students to engage meaningfully with this work, which will consolidate 

and build on current knowledge. 

 

Statutory assessments for all key stages including exams for year 6, year 11 and year 13 will 

not take place. 

  

Please refer to the following links for guidance on self-isolation and the symptoms that you 

should look for. 

NHS stay at home advice 

Public Health England advice 

  

We will continue to update on the School’s position when we have further information. 

 

Thank you for your continued support and understanding in these unprecedented times. 

  

Yours faithfully 

 

Adam Parsons 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-advice/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults

